
Forest Park PTA Meeting Minutes – March 5, 2018 
 
Angie Johnson called the meeting to order.  
 
Minutes 
 
Monica asked for last month’s minutes to be approved. Julia Hamra motioned first. Sharon 
Denery seconded. 
 
Budget 
 
Lesley Roberts said that the current focus for the budget is on the revenue side. She said that 
we are doing great. The 5th Grade trip has been up and down as money comes in and out. Pass 
the Plaid has raised over $2200. The number for Party for the Park will be much higher than 
what is on handout. To date, our revenue against expenses has a net gain of over $46,000. 
Lesley said she is always happy to answer any questions. 
 
GT Presentation 
 
Mr. Finney spoke to the meeting about the Gifted and Talented Program. There have been 
some changes in the gifted ID process and he thought it would be a good idea to keep us 
informed. Mr. Finney said he is in his tenth year at Forest Park.  
 
Why do we have gifted and talented? He said it is the law and not all states require it. Arkansas 
is one of the strongest in terms of supporting gifted students.  
 
Mr. Finney described the list of differences between “bright” and “gifted”.  
 
Mrs. Eubanks introduced herself. She also talked about how much she enjoys her job.  
 
Mr. Finney said that a student can be nominated for the program by teachers, parents, school 
personnel, or themselves. They are chosen at the end of 2nd grade year. 
 
He discussed the definition of potential giftedness. Four things come together: logical 
reasoning, intellectual ability, creativity, task commitment. The evaluation process looks for 
evidence of these abilities. The placement procedure entails a blind review and the LRSD makes 
the final decision. Letters are sent and you must give permission for 2 ½ hours a week of 
additional instruction outside the regular classroom. They can exit at any time.  
 
Mr. Finney also discussed the many myths of gifted and talented such as: they are elitist, they 
make everyone smarter, they don’t need help, etc. 
 
He opened it up for questions and there were a few from the group. 
 
Principal’s Report 



 
Mrs. Ketcher spoke about using the NWEA map this year. She said it’s like a snapshot of your 
health.  
 
She spoke about school security and reiterated the security measures the school takes every 
day such as keeping the doors locked, the mobile unit that comes by, cameras everywhere that 
the district can see, and a community officer who comes often to the school. She also talked 
about the importance of children staying with their teacher after school until they are picked up 
and parents keeping up with their children after school.  
 
Committee Recognition 
 
Angie said that all our recent events went great and thanked everyone who worked on them: 
Grandparents Day, Party for the Park, Box Tops and the LR Marathon. 
 
She encouraged everyone to fill out the safety questionnaire on the eblast and a link for ideas 
to improve our website. 
 
Nominating Committee 
 
Anne Tedford announced the new slate of officers for the 2018-19 school year. They are: 
Melissa Morgan: Secretary, Kristin Saffa: Treasurer-Elect and Julia Crow: President-Elect.  
Voting slips were passed out for all to approve. 
 
Party for the Park 
 
Amy O’Connor said that Party for the Park went great and that it raised $46,000. She welcomes 
feedback for the next one.  
 
Box Tops 
 
Crystal Amos said Box Tops was short of the goal but still went well. She thanked everyone who 
participated and said prizes will be coming. 
 
Go Green Month 
 
Page Gibson said that Go Green Month is coming up and the focus will be on the cafeteria. Bins 
are coming. They are doing another waste free lunch day. 
 
VIPS hours 
 
Angie said to get your VIPs hours in to Susan McGeorge. It is the last week for it. 
 
PTA Teacher and Staff Person of the Year 
 



Angie announced Teacher of the Year: Jenny Holmes. Angie made a brief speech about why she 
was chosen. She also announced Staff Member of the Year: Pam Kuhn. Sharon Denery read a 
statement about why she was chosen. Both were given gifts. 
 
Traffic 
 
Angie reminded everyone to please pick up your children on the sides of the school rather than 
in the front. They are trying to improve the Pre-K situation. 
 
Bright Ideas Grant 
 
Angie said that the Bright Ideas Grant has good ideas and that she went over it over the 
weekend. She had ideas submitted from 2nd grade, 4th grade, Mrs. Graves and Mrs. Gray. 
 
Slate Voting Results 
 
Lesley Roberts said the slate was approved. 
 
Angie concluded the meeting.  
 






